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Mark began his career with Wake County EMS in 1988. Prior to that time, Mark had 
worked several years at the former Garner Rescue Squad after moving to the area from 
Kinston. By then he was well-prepared to put on the Wake County EMS uniform of the 
time, which was the familiar green pants and white button-up shirt. 
 
In working with experienced mentors, he worked hard as a young, new paramedic. Once 
his skills were well-developed, he was soon ready to take on more responsibility. In the 
coming years, he served as a field training officer and the team now known as the Tactical 
Medic, which serves in support of law enforcement during high risk situations. 
 
Mark has also served many years in Wake County’s unique Advanced Practice 
Paramedic program. This is a group of specially trained paramedics that serve to match 
patients with more appropriate resources when a hospital emergency department is not 
indicated. 
 
The hallmark of Mark’s career at Wake County EMS is steady, dependable service, 
regardless of the role. Mark is someone who serves everyone he comes across in a 
humble and gracious, yet immensely skilled way. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Mark on his retirement.   
 
 
 


